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HOME AFFAIRS COMMITTEE CALLS FOR URGENCY IN CONCLUDING THE INVESTIGATION INTO THE BUSHIRI MATTER 

Parliament, Tuesday, 17 November 2020 – The Portfolio Committee on Home Affairs has called for the urgent conclusion of a broad Justice, Crime Prevention and Security Cluster (JCPS) investigation into how Mr Shepherd and Mrs Mary Bushiri absconded from South Africa and ensure the implementation of consequence management against those that are found in the wrong.  

The committee today received a report from the Minister of Home Affairs, a report the committee views as preliminary. The committee is of the view that the broader investigation will be helpful in clarifying this embarrassment to the cluster and to South Africa as a whole. 

“What the report has clarified with certainty is that the aircraft transporting Malawian President Lazarus Chakwera was not used by Mr and Mrs Bushiri to abscond from South Africa and their legal woes. This, according to us, puts to rest the speculations widely reported in the country,” said Adv Bongani Bongo, the Chairperson of the committee.  

But the committee remains concerned that there is no clarity regarding how Mr and Mrs Bushiri escaped South Africa, but is hopeful that a broad cluster investigation will give the necessary clarity needed. The committee will thus interact with other parliamentary committees within the cluster to schedule a joint meeting to receive a consolidated report and ensure accountability on the matter. 

The committee appreciates the challenges the country is facing regarding its porous borders, but is concerned that Permanent Residency permits were granted fraudulently to both Mr and Mrs Bushiri. “The selling of South African permits to the highest bidder is treasonous, and undermines the security of the country. The committee therefore calls on the anti-corruption unit within the department to strengthen its work to ensure that bad apples are removed from the service of the department,” Adv Bongo emphasised.   

Regarding the responses by the Electoral Commission of South Africa on the Electoral Laws Amendment Bill [B 22 – 2020], the committee welcomed the responses and resolved to consider the responses in consultation with political party caucuses. The committee will in a future date meet to deliberate on the Bill. The committee remains committed to ensuring that it concludes its processing of the Bill timeously.     

ISSUED BY THE PARLIAMENTARY COMMUNICATION SERVICES ON BEHALF OF THE CHAIRPERSON OF THE PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE ON HOME AFFAIRS, ADV BONGANI BONGO.

For media enquiries or interviews with the Chairperson, please contact the Committee’s Media Officer:
Name: Malatswa Molepo (Mr)
Parliamentary Communication Services
Tel: 021 403 8438 
Cell: 081 512 7920
E-mail: mmolepo@parliament.gov.za
To keep up to date with the work of Parliament, please go to the daily Parliamentary Papers: Parliamentary Programme, Order Papers, Minutes of Proceedings, ATCs, Question Papers, Internal Question Papers.[image: ]
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